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Major General Richard B. Goetze, Jr., USAF (Ret.) completed 30 years of military service in 1989. Since his retirement he has been active in education and private enterprise. For five years he served as the President and CEO of the College of Aeronautics in New York City. He has also worked with the Institute for Defense Analyses, the Center for Strategic and International Studies, the Institute for National Security Studies of the National Defense University, and a number of private firms. He has written and consulted extensively on international affairs, particularly regarding security issues related to Latin America. 
In addition to his work with the Naval Postgraduate School, he is an adjunct faculty member with the Naval War College’s College of Continuing Education teaching a course on National Security Decision Making. As an adjunct faculty member with the American Military University he uses distance learning technology to teach a course on Strategic Nuclear Warfare. General Goetze is President of the Aerospace Education Foundation, a Trustee of the University Aviation Association, and a member of the American Military University’s Board of Directors. 

General Goetze graduated as a member of the first class at the U.S. Air Force Academy, and was selected by the George Olmsted Foundation for a two-year postgraduate scholarship at the National University of Buenos Aires, Argentina. In 1967 he earned a Master of Arts degree in Latin American Studies from the American University in Washington, D.C. In 1973 he earned a Ph.D. from that same institution. 
He served in a number of significant command and staff positions with the Strategic Air Command and with the Joint Chiefs of Staff. In the Strategic Air Command he commanded organizations that ranged in size from 125 to 15,000 people. He led a 1,100-person planning and programming staff that managed the Command’s fiscal planning system and was responsible for major acquisition programs valued at more than $100 Billion. When he served as the Vice Director of the Joint Staff he developed and executed an annual budget of over $450 Million and was responsible for developing the issues considered by the nation’s most senior military leadership. 

As a volunteer for duty in Vietnam he flew over 1,200 hours on 280 combat missions. Among many decorations for valor and merit, he was awarded the Defense Distinguished Service Medal (the nation’s highest peacetime award for defense leadership and management). 
